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EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Meeting Minutes
Friday, October 17, 2014   *   11:30 am—1:30 pm
Oliva Child & Family Center
Members Present: Debra Shope, Committee Chair, SW Washington Assoc. for Ed. of Young Children; Margaret Grant, Children’s Home Society of Washington; Darcy Taylor, Department of Early Learning; Andrew Garland-Forshee, Portland Community College; Kristi Baker, SWCCC/ESD 112

Members Absent: Karen Peterson, Vice Chair, WSU-Vancouver; Jacquelyn Keith, Vancouver Library
Clark College: Debi Jenkins, ECE  Dept. Head; Laurie Cornelius, Director, Child & Family Services; Sarah Theberge, ECE Curriculum Lead/Faculty in ECE/Family Life; Michelle Mallory, Family Life Coordinator & Faculty; Miles Jackson, Dean, Social Science & Fine Arts; Rachele Bakic, Interim Director of Academic Services; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees
The meeting was called to order at 11:33 a.m. by Committee Chair Debra Shope, and introductions were made. 
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A blanket motion was made to approve the May 30, 2014 meeting minutes as written. The motion was seconded and voted unanimously in favor. 
Office of Instruction

Interim Director of Academic Services, Rachele Bakic, introduced herself and began with the advisory committee website & handbook – Rachele told the committee that Clark College has a new web content manager and showed members how to navigate from the main page of the Clark website to the advisory websites. She reported that the committee handbook has been updated. Some of the changes that are included in the handbook are:

· Adjunct faculty membership & voting – Adjuncts can serve and are an important part of the advisory committees. However, per the State of Washington requirements, Clark faculty and staff cannot be voting members as there could be a potential conflict of interest. She added that vendor representatives – can serve on committees but will not be a voting member.

· Quorum & voting – The college is moving toward having at least two meetings per year where quorum is met.  The committees need to move away from electronic voting and use only in exceptional cases.  If quorum will not be present, the meeting will need to be rescheduled.

· Nomination form can be found on page 12. Members can nominate using the form or call or email Andreana and they can begin the new member process. 
Committee Bylaws. Rachele let members know this fall that all advisory committees are reviewing their bylaws as many have not been reviewed since 2007. She said that the recommendation is that committees meet a minimum of twice per year where quorum met and if quorum will not be met, the meeting will need to be rescheduled. Rachele brought up an outline of suggested updates to the bylaws and said most were general housekeeping items. However, she recommended the committee relook at the quorum and attendance requirements. Sarah Theberge interjected that this may be a good time to extend an invitation to a kindergarten teacher to become a member and also recreating a relationship with the K-12 community partners. A discussion took place about whether stakeholders should be listed in the bylaws and if so, which should be included. Debi Jenkins said that these were the original 
partners listed in the bylaws. This list can be changed and it can be a “guideline” as to which community partners the members would like to see on the committee. Debi said she’d like to see this added to the work plan for further 

discussion. Debra took the committee through the bylaws and a blanket motion was made to approve all items agreed upon except: Article I, Section 7 – stakeholders; Article IV, Section 2, 3, and 4; studying the issues, attendance, and joining/resigning to and from the committee. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved by the committee members. Member attendance, how to join/resign as a committee member; and possibly creating a pamphlet about the committee for potential members/partners will be added to the work plan and a discussion will take place at the next meeting. 
Perkins funding award. This year the college was awarded $608,925 in Perkins funding. Rachele explained that Perkins dollars help fund CTE curriculum development and revision, advising, tutoring, disability support services and computer lab support for CTE students. Of those dollars, approximately $32,214 in summer curriculum projects was awarded.  Due to a decrease in funding level and the commitment to fund other initiatives, there are no Perkins equipment dollars this year. 

Worker retraining award. The award was $1,023,198.  Most of the funding supports faculty salaries, instructional techs, financial aid and advising support.

Credit for Prior Learning (CPL). Rachele reported that the focus of CPL is on course challenges and reviewing incoming industry certifications. Students may be assessed through various processes that will determine the degree to which learning outcomes have been met. She said students will be charged a flat fee of $255 for course challenges. This will primarily benefit students taking 3, 4, 5 or 6 credit hour courses. Students requesting a course challenge for a 1 or 2 credit hour course will not realize the financial benefit but may realize time savings. Rachele said that a major difference in this and the previous way Clark “waived” courses is that this program will ensure the course(s) are listed on the students’ transcripts with a “pass/fail”. She said if members have employees who would like to return to school and want to see what certifications or perhaps life experiences they might receive credit for, have them contact Kim Marshel, Associate Director of Credit Articulation, 360-992-2358 or kmarshall@clark.edu.

Advisory Committee Recognition event – Rachele announced that the College is planning an advisory member recognition breakfast on March 18, 2015 from 7:30—9:00 a.m. Regional economist Scott Bailey will be guest speaker and will give an economic report on the state of Washington and also our region. She told the members to be watching for more information in the coming weeks. 

Division Chair Report
Debi Jenkins deferred this portion of the meeting to Dean Miles Jackson, who reported on the SBCTC’s interest in competency-based education, replacing the normal education process with students moving through their program in a certain amount of time. This means no more rigid timeframe and students would be able to move more quickly, if they want. A consortium of colleges is working on a pilot program at Columbia Basin Community College for their business AA transfer degree. Clark College decided not to be involved at this time, however, the program will be completely online so if our students wanted to do this, they could but they would not formally be a Clark student. Miles said the state board is moving forward on this. 
Work Plan

Debra went through the work plan with the committee. Items discussed:

Curriculum Goals:
1. Utilize feedback from the Reggio Exhibit. After a discussion about developing a website to increase awareness, it was agreed that this will be removed from the work plan for now. Debra asked that a subcommittee be created to work on alignment between early childhood and K-3. A subcommittee was formed and the members are: Karen Peterson, Sarah Theberg, and Kristi Baker. The timeline was changed to “ongoing”.
2. Annual reviews of ECE programs. No change.
Instructional Quality & Effectiveness:
1. IDI. 2 strategies were added and timeline was changed to “ongoing”.

2. Added to work plan: Review Bylaws. A subcommittee was formed: Andrew, Debra S. and Debi J. Timeline is “winter 2015 discuss and vote”.

3. Added to work plan: Increase the number of men in the program. A subcommittee was formed: Andrew, Debra S. and Debi J. Timeline is “ongoing”.
Kristi would like to know what’s happening in the ECE department. Update, challenges, accomplishments, overview by the department head. 

Old Business
Program Review Recommendation: Increase male students to the program.
Next Meeting Date

Friday, February 6, 2015.  Lunch will begin at 11:15 a.m.; the meeting will begin at 11:30 a.m.

Debra adjourned the meeting at 1:32 p.m.
_____________________________________________________________________________________

Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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